Acceptance Speech of the Enaka Marie Yembe, MD.

National President of LESA USA, Inc

June 18, 2011 in Milwaukee
Good evening ladies. I want to first of all say a “Thank you” to The outgoing president of LESA- USA Inc my dear friend Mrs Leonie Mpafe Samuto, and to all my dear sisters of the out going executive as well for the outstanding service that they have rendered to us in the last 4 years as a team. You led us through some of the most tumultuous times in LESA - USA Inc history and we will never forget you your work.

It is with profound gratitude and great humility that I thank you my fellow Lesan sisters for giving me the opportunity to serve as president of the LESA - USA Inc.

I also want to express my gratitude to the all the candidates of the incoming National Executive who together with myself embody the spirit of service. We expect a lot from our Executive Team: knowledge, creativity, passion, wit, and style. 

All members of the Executive Team are specialists who are highly qualified, expertly trained and committed to one goal and that is to promote and uphold the mission of LESA -USA Inc. Henceforth we will be called the S.E.T team which stands for Service, Empowerment, Transformation.  “There’s a difference between interest and commitment. When you’re interested in doing something, you do it only when circumstance permit. When you’re committed to something, you accept no excuses, only results.” And so the today I declare on behalf of the incoming National executive that together with the help and support of all members of LESA-USA Inc, we are committed to deliver results. 

We are committed to faithfully implementing the goals and objectives and administer the matters of LESA-USA in full compliance with the Constitution, Bylaws and other Rules and Regulations of the Association. 

We meet here today at one of those defining moments, a moment when our organization has undergone a transformation.  A certain degree or turmoil surged through the association and the LESA-USA Inc infrastructure was threatened. Ladies I stand here to reassure you that under no circumstances will disruptive behavior be tolerated. 

We will respect each other and we will communicate with each other with a sense of great respect for each others’ ideas. However remember that as an organization, together we have a mission and a clearly determined set of rules and regulations that must be followed.  And that through hard work and sacrifice each of us who was once a girl child, can pursue our individual dreams, but still come together as one LESAN family, to ensure that the next generation of the girl child can pursue their dreams, as well. 

I know that all of you here understand the enormity and the possible complexity  of the task that lies ahead. For  as we celebrate tonight, we know that tomorrow will bring more challenges. There may be some setbacks. Some ladies may not agree with every decision or policy made. But I promise you that I will listen to you, especially when we disagree.  And above all, I will ask you join in the task forces that we set up in the form of committees so that together we can achieve our goals. 

Let us summon a new spirit of service and responsibility where each of us resolves to pitch in together so that we can rise up as one. Let us resist the temptation to fall back on the same pettiness and immaturity that has poisoned our sisterhood for so long.  Let us remember we all have core values. The strength of our organization comes from the common bond of sisterhood that we have and by the unity of our ideals and by the values instilled in us during the years we spent at Our Lady Of Lourdes Mankon, Bamenda. 
  
Ladies, we have come a long way.  But there is yet so much more to do. This is the time to answer that call.  The time to restore stability and peace and rekindle the vision that we have here in LESA USA Inc.  To do this we must keep in mind what our mission and objectives are as an organization and then set up some smart goals. These include

Number one: To continue to foster the welfare of the students of Our Lady of Lourdes College. We will continue this mission through scholarships. We will be open to discussing any new call to serve the school as deemed fit by the association as a whole.

Number two: To promote the education of the girl child. Ladies as you are all aware that there has been discussion about broadening our scope of assistance to other female children in need. This discussion will be examined and recommendations from the different branches will be tabled by a committee and a plan of action created.

Number three: Regarding the upcoming Jubilee celebration of Our Lady Of Lourdes Secondary School, it is our fervent wish here in LESA-USA Inc to participate as needed. We just heard from our immediate past president Leonie Mpafe Samuto that we have been called to participate in committees that have been set up by the steering committee of the Golden Jubilee celebration in Cameroon. Ladies we will make this project one of top priority and work together for a most successful  jubilee Celebration.
Number Four: It is important that as we serve others, we serve ourselves as well so within the next two years, three projects will be aggressively pursued simultaneously. A  life insurance policy and a mentorship program and our online empowerment sessions. My dear ladies each of you possesses a certain knowledge and expertise that you need to share and allow others to tap into. Mentoring is simply a brain to pick, an ear to listen, and a push in the right direction.  It is an unselfish effort to bring cheer and success to others. This mission will be accomplished through compassion, teamwork and support. Within the next year, we will strive very hard to create and kick off a mentoring program here within LESA USA INc. 

Number Five: Regarding the existence today of two separate and distinct LESA- USA Inc. entities, precisely LESA- USA Inc. and LESA- USA Inc. alumnae, we shall take this stand. In lieu of sisterhood, maturity and love, we remain sisters. LESA- USA Inc. shall respect the differences and uniqueness of each entity.
Ladies in conclusion, I would briefly outline how the incoming National Executive will work. We will have monthly meetings. Since we function as a group together with you, we encourage all branch presidents to participate in the monthly NEC meetings. This is very important and will keep the association members informed of NEC presiding. So I encourage you to be active in your branch activities. 

All new decisions taken by the NEC will be posted online so that you will also be aware. A financial statement will be posted on a quarterly basis to coincide with the posting of any decisions by the NEC for that month. Because we are a large group, because most may not understand what why and when certain decisions are made or certain numbers are showing up on the financial statement, we will reinforce the proper chain of command and due process.

 If you have a question of concern about NEC deliberations, please GO TO YOUR BRANCH PRESIDENT FIRST  for answers to your query. Your president may consult with the NEC for clarification. Ladies we all agree that our e-group is a great tool for communication and then again a great tool for miscommunication. That said we should all learn to live together in an environment of mutual respect and be ready to agree to disagree. One must not impose one’s ideologies on the other. 

Decisions in LESA- USA Inc will be taken as a group. And in this group and the majority vote counts ALWAYS. Thus said, our e-group is not a forum for disrespect and to air ones’ personal frustrations. Therefore there will be zero tolerance for any misuse of the e-group. You will be unsubscribed from the e-group at your first attempt at insulting, degrading, demoralizing or any use or words that are not acceptable in a current civilized society. This way we’ll maintain the integrity and respect that we have here for each other.  Ladies there is always room for progress so please feel free to table all new ideas, recommendations, and suggestions to your branch presidents. 

Once again I thank you for this opportunity to serve this great association LESA USA Inc. I am deeply humbled by the confidence you have in me. I look to you for your participation and support. For it is only together that we can. 

I thank God for in His infinite wisdom he created me. I thank Him for guiding me through life as I have navigated my journey thus far. Thanks to my parents for the sacrifice they made so I could complete my early education in Our Lady of Lourdes.  I pray that the good Lord continue to shower all of us with endless blessings. 

Long Live LESA USA Inc.
Thank you, and may God Bless the LESA USA Inc.
